
Viaduct West of Multnomah Falls Emergency Closure 

August 24, 2024 

From Oregon Department of Transportation: 

The West Viaduct near Multnomah Falls, part of the Columbia River Historic Highway, will close tonight 
for urgent structural repairs and will remain closed until repairs are complete. The closure will likely 
extend through the Labor Day Weekend. In addition, the Columbia River Historic Highway between Bridal 
Veil and Ainsworth (mileposts 14-22) will have a vehicle restriction, prohibiting trailers or long loads until 
further notice. 

The best way to visit Multnomah Falls continues to be via Exit 31 on I-84 or take transit.  

The Viaducts are currently being restored and repaired, for more information on that project, see below. 

Also, visit Project Details 

Project Video 

 

 

 

https://www.oregon.gov/odot/projects/pages/project-details.aspx?project=17479
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DiYVm-9R7Vk


 

 

 


